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The Wild Heart DTS Stream is focused on what it 

looks like to pursue God with a heart on fire for Him, 

encouraging students to go after a relationship 

with God like those in the bible who were radically 

obedient: Moses, David, Deborah etc.

Last month, the Wild Heart stream students and staff 

helped out at a youth retreat weekend for eighteen 

Palmerston North youth between the ages of 12 and 18.

After finishing lectures covering the topics of the Father 

Heart of God, Authority and Submission, the Character 

and Nature of God, and Hearing God’s Voice, the 12 

students and staff loaded up in vans and drove two and 

a half hours to join the youth from St Alberns, located in 

Palmerston North.

The goal for their time with the youth was to see them 

go deeper with the Lord, receiving personal revelations 

of who He is. Collectively, this was done through 

teachings by the DTS staff and students on Surrender, 

Lordship, and Wholehearted Obedience, as well as 

spurring the youth on to pursue God by sharing words 

of encouragement and scriptures with them. 

One of the highlights from the weekend was the 

Saturday night ministry time, in which youth had the 

opportunity to write down things they felt to surrender 

to God, and then symbolically burn the paper. 

Kaitlyn Rodley, one of the Wild Heart staff, reflects on 

the weekend: “It was beautiful to see change in the 

youth, even after such a short time with them. God 

started some deep works and it felt so special to have 

been a messenger of what He wanted to say to them.”

The Wild Heart Stream will be finishing up their lecture 

phase along with the rest of the DTS, and will leave for 

outreach mid October. 

Please pray for the DTS students and staff: that God 

would be working mightily in their lives, as well as 

through them as they continue to invest in others 

throughout outreach.

Wild Heart Takes On Youth
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3 We believe that, with your help, however big or small, 

God will release enough finances to rebuild the physical 

aspects of our ministry that need it. We’re calling it 

the $1-2-3k Kickstarter Campaign, because we need 

$123,000 NZD to get Marine Reach back to where it 

can physically sustain the dozens of young people 

headed our direction, all in desperate need of  

God’s healing and equipping in their lives. 
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For more information about DTS, 
visit: www.marinereach.com
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REACHING INTO THE FUTURE 

In August 2019, Douglas and Juliana Lyra boarded 

a flight from Brazil with high hopes of serving the 

Lord as missionaries. Although they knew they were 

starting a new chapter, they certainly didn’t know what 

the next few years would involve!

The couple knew a family already working with YWAM 

in New Zealand, and they moved to Tauranga with 

intentions to increase their English fluency and attend 

a Discipleship Training School at Marine Reach. Prior to 

the start date of their October DTS, they flew to Vanuatu 

and served at the FCC. With Juliana’s education and 

experience as a dentist, she was able to offer support 

in the clinic. Douglas, ever ready to jump into whatever 

project needs to be tackled, helped with grounds, 

maintenance, and cooking..

Juliana and Douglas completed their DTS, participating 

in an outreach to Fiji where they were able to put their 

respective experiences and skills to work, and then they 

joined staff at Marine Reach. They were both able to 

complete the first Discipleship Bible School at Marine 

Reach in 2020, and then went on to staff the October 

2020 school.

Since April 2021, Douglas has been serving in the media 

department at Marine Reach. Starting 24 October 2022, 

he will be coordinating a 4-week intensive School of 

Media on how to use media, such as photography, 

videography, and social media, as both a ministry to 

build connection with others and as a tool to share 

God’s stories with excellence.

Juliana has been managing the Marine Reach kitchen 

since the beginning of 2022, frequently cooking 

delicious meals and coordinating teams to fulfil kitchen 

duties such as dishes and meal prep.

The Lyra’s son, Davi, born in September 2021, is a true 

YWAM baby! He has learned to crawl on the Marine 

Reach lounge floor, cheerfully waves hello and goodbye 

to any number of students and staff, and generally 

brings joy and delight to all who spend time with him.

We are so thankful for this family and their faithful, 

versatile service at Marine Reach over the past three 

years! They tirelessly serve behind the scenes to  

keep various aspects  

of the ministry ticking 

along smoothly.

STAFF SPOTLIGHT:  
The Lyra Family

For more information on the School  
of Media that Douglas is coordinating  

and how to participate, please visit:   
www.marinereach.com/event/

school-of-media-film-photography/



M A R I N E  R E A C H           R E A C H I N G  I N T O  T H E  F U T U R E 

Let’s face it: the last couple of years have 
not been easy on anyone! The global public 
health emergencies, political turmoil, threat 
and appearance of war, and the separation, 
loneliness, and loss we’ve all experienced are 
shaking’s that have been felt far and wide, 
and no one has been immune.

Yet, the tide is shifting. There is a growing sense that 

“Aslan is on the move,” and the seasons are turning 

once more.

The emerging generation we’re prepared to disciple 

in our programs has been tested in a unique fire, and 

they are ready to discover their purpose. But this will 

not be an easy road to walk. These ones who made it 

through the pandemic are in desperate need of the 

love, power and tender care of Our Heavenly Father. 

And they’re coming. In droves.

As a ministry, we’ve taken hits over the last couple of 

years as we’ve struggled with limited resources (both 

human and financial). We’ve made sacrifices just to 

make it through. And it’s starting to show.

In order to make it as easy as possible for young 

people to have their lives transformed throughout 

the pandemic, we offered significant (i.e. outrageous) 

discounts, which seriously ate into our bottom line and 

our ability to keep our physical property maintained.

This is where you can actually make  

a difference: we need your help.

We believe that, with your help, however big or small, 

God will release enough finances to rebuild the 

physical aspects of our ministry that need it. We’re 

calling it the $1-2-3k Kickstarter Campaign, because 

we need $123,000 NZD to get Marine Reach back to 

where it can physically sustain the dozens of young 

people headed our direction, all in desperate need of 

God’s healing and equipping in their lives. 

In God’s economy, every piece of the puzzle has its 

place and is worthy of honour. Your gift, no matter the 

size, makes a huge difference.

We know we can do what God has called us to do: 

disciple young people and nations. With your help, 

we can do it better. Join us in the $1-2-3k Kickstarter 

campaign, and make an eternal impact in the up and 

coming generation.

Here’s a list of projects that  
we need your help with:

•	 Vans: $25,000

•	 Cool Room: $15,000

•	 Dishwasher: $15,000

•	 Water Pump: $30,000

•	 Wifi System: $5,000

•	 Granny Flat Reno: $15,000

•	 Washer/Dryer: $10,000

•	 Couches: $8,000

•	 Portable Buildings:  

$100,000 interest  

free loan

•	 Skilled labour,  

or gifts in kind.
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•	 Dish Sanitiser: Our long-serving dish sanitising machine  
is severely struggling to keep up with the demands of  
our current school; $15,000

•	 DTS Scholarship Fund: Donate to support students  
who are unable to afford the full price of DTS; $50 - $500

MONTHLY DONATIONS
Your support is crucial to us as we seek to double our 
efforts and reach out across the Pacific into the lives 
of those who need us the most. Simply scan the QR 
code with your smartphone’s camera, and click the 
link that appears on your screen to set up a monthly 
donation. Even a few dollars can go a long way. 

For Bank Transfers: 

NZ: ANZ Bank  
New Zealand Limited 

Account#/IBAN:  
06-0241-0291419-00
Routing#/Swift Code: ANZBNZ22

USA: American BB Bank

Account# 6244808
Routing# 121122676

Swift Code# ACBBUS6L

Or Online at:  
www.marinereach.com/donate

Bank Address: 

ANZ Centre, 23-29 Albert Street,  
Auckland 1010, NEW ZEALAND

Write your email address below to subscribe to our newsletter:

Websites: 
www.marinereach.com
www.familycarecentre.org
www.marinereachfiji.com
www.mvpacifichope.org

For more information  
on Marine Reach, contact:

M/V Pacific Hope:  
volunteer@mvpacifichope.org

M/YNext Wave:  
volunteer@mvmynextwave.org
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$63 $120 $300
One box  

(50 cartridges) of 
dental anesthetic

One week of  
room & board  

for a NiVan  
staff member

NZ Outreach Team 
ministry tools (ie: 

Bibles, kids ministry, 
teaching material)

Amount: $25 $50 $75 $100 $1000

General Donations

Family Care Centre

This months donor project

Other Amount:

Purpose:

With deep regret our bank is no longer processing 
checks after 31 May 2021. Please call us at  
07 543 3787 and ask for our Accounting department. 

These are some examples of how recent donations have been used

237 Warner Road RD3 Tauranga 3173 NZ | +64 7 543 3787 | admin@marinereach.com | NZ Charities Com. CC23109

Thank you!

PRAYER 
PROJECTS

DONOR 
PROJECTS

If you are posting a donation please indicate how you would like the amount to be used.  
Complete the table below and include in your envelope or fill out and snap a photo  
and email to: accounts@marinereach.com or call +64 7 543 3787 

Cut along the dotted line and 
include with your donation.

WAYS YOU CAN DONATE

$500
Sponsorship for a 

NiVan DTS student

New Zealand: info@marinereach.com

Vanuatu: info@familycarecentre.org

Fiji: info-fj@marinereach.com

USA: lettie@marinereach.com

•	 Pray for our staff and leadership teams as they navigate transitioning back to large schools.

•	 Pray for the current DTS staff and students who are leaving on outreach mid October,  
that God would protect them and their service would be fruitful for His Kingdom.

•	 Pray for the incoming students and staff starting in October, that God  
would supply their needs and open visa/travel/scheduling doors as needed.


